



Executive Committee Meeting
Virginia Office of Emergency Medical Services

Embassy Suites Hotel, 2925 Emerywood Parkway, Richmond, VA 23294
August 4, 2022
5:00 p.m.
	Members Present:
	Members Absent:
	OEMS Staff:
	Others:

	Kevin Dillard, Chair
Valerie Quick, Vice-Chair  
Dillard “Eddie” Ferguson – Infrastructure Coordinator
R. Jason Ferguson –    Professional Development Coordinator
 Dr. Paula Ferrada – Trauma System Coordinator
Gary Samuels –       Administrative Coordinator 

Dr. Allen Yee –                         Patient Care Coordinator 
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Scott Winston 

Chad Blosser 

Ron Passmore 

Wanda Street 

George Lindbeck

Tim Perkins
Mohammed Abbamin

Melinda Carter
	Dreama Chandler
Greg Woods
J. C. Bolling
Daniel Linkins
Chris Montera
Jennifer Wilson




	Topic/Subject
	Discussion
	Recommendations, Action/Follow-up; Responsible Person

	I. Call to order/Welcome: Kevin Dillard
	Mr. Dillard called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. He thanked everyone for his or her attendance.   
Approval of today’s agenda 
A motion was made to approve the agenda.  The agenda was approved as submitted.
	The agenda was approved by unanimous consensus.

	II. Executive Committee and Office of Emergency Medical Services:
	Discussion Items:
Med-Flight Temporary Operational Changes – Eddie Ferguson
Med-Flight I and II have temporarily reduced their service hours due to pilot shortages.  Mr. Ferguson wants to offer support to get the services back up and running because this is an essential service to the Commonwealth.  A motion was made to send a letter of support to VSP Med-Flight services. The motion was seconded by Dr. Yee.  All committee members were in favor of the motion.  The motion carried.
ESO Updates and Discussion – Adam Harrell
ESO has been present at the last meetings as well as these quarterly meetings.  Qlarion will be presenting tomorrow. They are a data analytics and project management firm that has been assisting OEMS, the agencies and hospitals with the transition to ESO. 
State/Regional (Hybrid) EMS Council Update – Scott Winston
OEMS continues to work with the hybrid offices to develop their workforce and improve their facilities, infrastructure and network that is required to operate as an office.  The Office is working with them to develop work plans for budgetary purposes.  They are also recruiting for four positions:  Blue Ridge will have an opening for an Education Coordinator, Southwest Virginia will soon have an opening for an Executive Director position and Rappahannock will have two open Technical Resource Specialist positions.
State Medevac Committee Composition – Tim Perkins
The original request was going to be to expand the Medevac Committee to include every licensed EMS agency in the state.  After this mornings’ meeting discussion, it was decided that we would poll every licensed Medevac agency in the state to determine their level of interest in participating on the committee.  There are a small number of licensed agencies based out of the state and we want to give them an opportunity to participate if they would like to.  There will be a request forthcoming.
OEMS Workgroup on Advisory Board Bylaws

· Gary Samuels, Chair.  Cam Crittenden, OEMS Staff.
The Bylaws that we reviewed at the last Advisory Board meeting will be presented tomorrow for approval.  It will not require a second, coming from this committee.  
OEMS Workgroup on Advisory Board Composition

· Valerie Quick, Chair.  Cam Crittenden, OEMS Staff.

This was a large task for the workgroup.  We want to keep in mind what the future of EMS is and also compare to other States.  The Commonwealth has been a leader in EMS for a very long time and we want to continue that going forward.  One of the things the workgroup has looked at is whether the Office of EMS should be under the Secretary of Public Safety. The workgroup agreed and recommended that OEMS should become a department under the Secretary of Public Safety.  Also, the workgroup looked at making Trauma a Task Force under the Secretary of Health.  The Executive committee members discussed this.  A formal document should be presented to the Advisory Board tomorrow. Per Gary Brown, we may have to get some guidance on this from the Assistant Attorney General as well as gain support from a delegate or senator.  He also stated that it may be risky to break off trauma from the EMS system.  Who will fund it and who will staff it?    Dr.  Yee suggested not to present this tomorrow.  The workgroup needs an opportunity to prepare a document with the pros and cons; laying out the argument of the decisions we are attempting to make and bring it back to the next meeting in November.  Dr. Ferrada suggested putting all the proposals in writing with the reasons for the change.  It will be brought forward tomorrow as a concept, not for a motion.  Another recommendation from the workgroup is to continue looking at the committee composition and structure.  Valerie read the list of changes that were suggested to the current Advisory Board composition. All of this information will be put into a formal document for the November meeting. 
EMS as an Essential Service – Gary Brown
Gary stated that the Legislative and Planning Committee has done a great job of researching this around the country. They have developed some good language to introduce in the upcoming General Assembly session.  Scott Winston stated that he’d like us to think of the E in EMS as standing for Essential.  The pandemic has focused a light of the importance of EMS and how essential it is.  Scott explained the workgroup activities of the bill to be introduced.  He also explained the benefits for passing this legislation to be recognized as an essential service:  greater access to federal funding, improvement of pay and benefits for providers, and decrease in turnover rates, injuries and suicide rates. Summary documents have been prepared and will be brought forward to the Advisory Board soon for approval.
Follow up to March 11, 2022 Advisory Board unanimously approved motion:  “Return the administrative functions and positions taken from the Office of EMS and provided to the Public Health and Preparedness Shared Business Services (SBS) with an end result of returning the administrative functions to the last known state performance achieved when these functions were performed and managed by the Office of EMS.”

A letter was submitted to Robert Hicks, Deputy Commissioner in March, but the Chair of the State EMS Advisory Board has not received a response.  A copy of the letter was distributed to the committee today. What should be our next steps?  Gary explained the costs associated with SBS, which is an enormous cost  that comes from the Four for Life.  The Four for Life funding is to be used for EMS only.  The Chair suggested to send a letter to the Health Commissioner.  
Need for increased Four-for Life EMS funding?  It’s been 20 years since EMS funding was increased – Gary Brown
Expenses are steadily increasing, but the funding has not. We need more money to distribute in grants and to the localities.  The current amount is not sustainable.  Adam added that OEMS does not receive general funds which covers staff increases.  We are also funding less and less in the Rescue Squad Assistance Fund.  The motor vehicle registrations have decreased; therefore, the funds have decreased. There was discussion about a JLARC Study, which has not been done in quite some time, to do a needs assessment. Adam suggested going back to Performance Management Group (PMG) at VCU, who already compiled data for OEMS.  PMG would be a better option for this assessment. A motion was made by Dr. Yee to use Performance Management Group at VCU to do a needs assessment.  The motion was seconded by Eddie Ferguson.  All committee members were in favor of the motion.  None opposed.  The motion carried.  
Placement of OEMS within State Government

This topic was discussed under the Advisory Board Composition Workgroup.

Other – Kevin Dillard
Advisory Board member, Lisa Simba, has resigned.  She was the Chair of the Provider Health and Safety Committee.  We will need to find a replacement to chair this committee.
At the last meeting, we talked about the meeting times and a survey was sent out to the Advisory Board members asking whether to meet at 1:00 p.m. or 10 a.m.  There was a 100% response rate with 64% of the votes for 10 a.m.  Eddie Ferguson stated that he did not think this was good for the EMS system.  He feels that the meeting would be better in the afternoon.  Adam stated that he could offer the option to have TAG meet on Thursday afternoon instead of Friday morning.  VAGEMSA could possibly meet on Friday morning if that would help.  The recommendation from the Executive Committee is to remain at 10 a.m. with reservations.  We will present the facts tomorrow and see what the Advisory Board wants to do.
	 A letter of support will be sent to VSP.

A formal document will be prepared for the November Executive Committee and Advisory Board.
An SBS letter will be sent to the Commissioner.

OEMS will ask PMG to perform a needs assessment for increased funding of Four-for-Life.

	III. OEMS Division Reports/updates as needed
	1.  Division of Executive Management and Support
· Gary R. Brown, Director – The 2022 Symposium registration went live this past Monday.

· Scott Winston, Assistant Director – Nothing further to report.
· Adam Harrell, Associate Director – We have had a lot of requests related to the CARES registry. We have been working with ESO on this.  There have also been some requests and  interest in OD Map in Virginia.  We currently use Biospatial, but by the first part of year, we will utilize OD Map 100%.
· George Lindbeck, MD, State EMS Medical Director – Nothing further to report.

· Krista Samuels, Assistant Attorney General – Not present.
2. Division of Community Health and Technical Resource – Tim – No report. See quarterly report.

3. Division of Emergency Operations – Karen – Not present.
4. Division of Regulation and Compliance Enforcement – Ron – No report

5. Division of Public Information and Education – Marian – Not present.

6. Division of Accreditation, Certification and Education – Chad – Getting ready to roll out 2021 NEMSIS Update.  All other information is in the quarterly report.

7. Division of Trauma and Critical Care – Mindy – No report.

Other Updates/Questions/Concerns
Gary Samuels mentioned that the Rules and Regulations added one person to the committee:  Mr. Joe Hundley from Virginia Beach Fire Department as the VAGEMSA representative.  A motion was made by Gary Samuels to add Mr. Joe Hundley to the Rules and Regulations Committee.  Dr. Yee seconded the motion.  All committee members were in favor.  None opposed.  The motion carried.

Eddie Ferguson asked if VAGEMSA has a seat on the transportation committee. It is currently not filled.  According to the Guidance Document, VAGEMSA should have a seat.  Adam stated that Mohammad is working to update the Advisory Board Guidance Document.

Dr. Yee stated that Medical Direction is also asking for a non-voting member from Trauma. He will speak to Dr. Ferrada about representation. Dr. Yee made a motion that we change the EMSC representative on the Medical Direction Committee to non-voting and also add a non-voting trauma representative.  The motion was seconded by Eddie Ferguson.  All committee members were in favor of the motion.  None opposed.  The motion carried.
	

	IV. Old Business
	None
	

	V. Public Comment
	None
	

	VI. Adjournment
	The meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.
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